
HDARC Meeting Minutes May 20, 2023 

HDARC Meeting opened at 10:55 am with the pledge of Allegiance. 

Treasurer Report We are solvent. The biggest expense last month was for the 

insurance at $300. 

Membership Report There are 84 current members this month. 

ASK Academy club will be meeting in the next month.   Harvey Dove, KI5YVY 

says that a few kids showed up at the last meeting that he held at the school.   

It will probably be slow through the summer. 

Club Attire and other stuff. Shirley K5PZP brought a lot of different things that she 

has the club symbol on.    Coasters, wind spinners, mugs, cozy’s for soda cans 

and water mugs.  Please contact her through the website for pricing and to 

order. 

Morse code - Mary Ann Cornett, NS7X is teaching a morse code class at 9 am 

every Sat at De Baca. Several members are taking the class from her.  The last 

class is June 17th. 

Last month, some members in our club gave a presentation at the Data and 

performing arts school.  Several students who attended this are now interested 

in a ham class.   Mike Smith is working with them to get the memorandum 

detailing what they want for the class. 

Old Business 

Field Day Sat, June 24th at Dominga Baca Park in the same location as last year.  

David Ham suggested that we have a table selling the extra radio equipment that 

we are selling.   If you are interested in helping at this table, please contact 

David Ham. 

Clovis Tailgate is next weekend on Sat, May 27.  David and Becky Ham will be 

going to the meeting.  

We will have a drawing at the end of the meeting for a free radio. 



Tom Russell spoke about the idea of having an east mountain group that is 

attached to our club.  His club wants to belong to the HDARC but be able to do 

some activities and have monthly meetings out in the Edgewood area.   They 

are interested in having some presentations. They meet once a month for 

breakfast and want to add some activities.  This is the group that the club gave a 

2 meter repeater for their area.  The majority of the club members at the 

meeting thought this was a good idea.  Tom will report back to his group to see 

if they want to implement this committee. 

Break 

Jim Frasier, KC5RUO gave a presentation on WinLink Signal Constellation. The 

presentation will be on the web site. 

Meeting closed at 11:30. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


